

Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Monday 10th December 2012

Present: Cllr MD Lloyd (Chairman), Cllrs JD Bergin, F Keegan, MJ Connor,

and MW Maczkowiak.

In attendance: 2 representatives from the press

4 members of the public, Hall Manager.

Clerk: A. Ross

Meeting

Commenced: 7:39pm

1. Apologies for Absence.

Cllrs DG Herald, MH Williamson and S Joseph

2. To receive disclosures of personal and prejudicial interests from councillors on matters to be considered at the meeting.

None.

3. Public Participation – A period of not more than twenty minutes will be made available for the public to ask questions or submit comments.

1 member of the public spoke.

Mrs Munro asked that Cllr Williamson respond to her about the points raised at the last meeting; she also requested a meeting with the Parish Council to discuss creating a community event.

Cllr Bergin asked Mrs Munro about parking problems relating to the Farmer's Market. Mrs Munro responded that she had dealt with the issue and the traders were parking for loading and unloading only which lasted only a few minutes.

4. Minutes of the Parish Council meeting of 12th November 2012

Approval proposed by Councillor JD Bergin, seconded by Councillor F Keegan and carried

5. Matters arising.

None

6. To ratify the General Purposes Committee minutes of 12th November 2012.

Approval proposed by Councillor MJ Connor, seconded by Councillor F Keegan and carried

7. To ratify the Plans Committee minutes of 12th November 2012.

Approval proposed by Councillor JD Bergin, seconded by Councillor F Keegan and carried

- 8. Notices and Correspondence.
 - $\boldsymbol{a)} \quad \text{Letter of thanks from the Alderley Edge British Legion.} \text{ noted} \\$
 - b) The Playing Field Magazine. passed to Cllr Connor

- c) Consultation letter from the Post Office about the proposed relocation of the Alderley Edge Post Office Branch. The letter was discussed and Cllr Keegan felt that the biggest advantages to the move were that it would be open on a Saturday afternoon and the new branch would be DDA compliant. It was agreed that the Parish Council would respond that they are happy with the new location and hours and are generally supportive of the move.
- d) Email from Cheshire East about residents complaints regarding Aldeli This was added as a late agenda item. The email was discussed and Cllr Keegan concluded that it would be best if the Lynton Lane Residents Association passed on any complaints to the Parish Council so they can then take the matter up with Cheshire East.

Meeting Closed: 7:56pm

ACTION SUMMARY

Undertaken By	Detail	When For
Councillors	Arrange a meeting with C. Munro	January

Councillor MD Lloyd CHAIRMAN